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Dear Mr Gove   
 
Section 15 Planning & Compulsory Purchase Act 2004  
Re: Uttlesford District Council Local Development Scheme  
 
I refer to your letter of 19 December 2023 and your direction under s15(8)(b) of the 
above Act.  In your letter you direct that Uttlesford District Council revise its Local 
Development Scheme (LDS) within 12 weeks.  
 
In terms of background, the council adopted its current local plan in 2005. The council 
submitted replacement local plans for examination in 2014 and 2019 however, in both 
cases Planning Inspectors recommended they be withdrawn. Since 2020, the council 
has been working on a new draft local plan. We held a public consultation on ‘Issues 
and Options’ in spring 2021 and a ‘Regulation 18’ consultation at the end of 2023. 
 
The council’s initial LDS was revised in July 2022, October 2022 and more recently, in 
October 2023 with the timetable amended each time. Section 15 of the Act allows for, 
and thus anticipates, revisions to an LDS. In each case the changes to the timetable 
have allowed for development opportunities to be explored, robust evidence to be 
prepared, and the council’s spatial strategy improved and tailored to best achieve the 
district’s development needs. 
 
When revising the LDS in 2022 and 2023 the council was still considering various 
options in terms of the spatial strategy intended to form the basis of the emerging local 
plan. Now, the council has a far more settled position in terms of our spatial strategy. 
The strategy is published and whilst we can expect various changes between now and 
Regulation 19, we do not consider that there will be fundamental change to the strategy. 
This significantly reduces the prospect of further slippage against our timetable. Previous 
timetable slippage was also, in-part, a result of a lack of staffing resource and reliance 
on short term contracted staff. The council has made significant progress is this respect. 
We have attracted high calibre, permanent staff by working with Public Practice and 
using direct recruitment campaigns. This further reduces the prospect of slippage.  






